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Dear Citrus Heights Rotarians 
 
This week we needed to take care of business.  This is not 
always interesting or fun, but it is something we all have to 
do.  I appreciate your willingness to really dive deep into 
our bylaws and have great discussion.   
 
With so many new members and many long standing 
members, the update to these is essential for our club to 
move forward.   
 
It is great to see many of you involved.  Without each 
members input, our club would not be where it is today. 
 
I would like to invite each of you to our Board meetings.  
These meetings are held monthly on the 3rd Tuesday of 
every month at 7:30a.m. at Charlie’s Café on Auburn Blvd.  
During these meetings, you will really learn in depth about 
the happenings of our club.  I encourage you to try and 
attend at least once per quarter if you are not on the Board.  
Board members need to attend monthly of course. 
 
If there is a point of interest you would like to have put on 
the agenda, please let me know either via email or phone.  
This is YOUR Club, so please let me know if you have any 
suggestions, comments, new ideas, etc.  All input is 
welcome. 
 
Yours in Rotary, JM 
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WEEKLY REPORT 

BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 
Birthdays 
Bob Churchill 10/16 
Laura Powell 10/18 
Carlos Verrett 10/27 
 
Rotary Anniversaries 
Charlie & Tobi McComish 45yrs 
Jack & Jean Duncan 60yrs 
Dean & Kathy Henricks 44yrs 
 
Anniversaries 
Tony David 14yrs 
Carlos Hernandez 1yr 
Lucia Hernandez 1yr 
Christi Woodards 5yrs 
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• Guests: Camille Simonis, our RYE student 
 

• Vocational Minute: Mark Duncan said he has been married twice.  He has one 
son from his first marriage and two children from his second.  Since Jack spoke  
on the business a bit last week, Mark gave more detail.  He said initially they 
focused on Jeeps, but they do all sorts of cars now.  He was asked how the process 
works, and he said that he and Jack look at cars up for auction.  They will decide  
how much money the parts are worth based on what they can see, and they will set 
their maximum bid at 50% of the perceived value.  Mark said about 60% of the  
business is done online and 40% is walk-in.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• BBQs and Brews:  Justin Whitsell announced that we have a  
few tentative professionals and a few tentative amateurs to  
compete.  Flyers will be available soon, but please get the word 
 out because we need to sell tickets!  You get beer tastings and BBQ samples for the price of admission.  

 

• Dictionary Project:  6 schools have been done.  Tony David and Debbie Scott went to Citrus Heights 
Elementary, and Laura Powell and Doug Loehrer went to Arlington Heights Elementary.  Both groups 
reported that it was an extremely positive experience and a great way to see the impact our club has on the 
community. 
 

• Steve Bruce passed around  
sign-up sheets for next  
week’s Vocational Tour.   
The club will meet at LaBou 
at the corner of Power Inn  
Rd and Fruitridge Rd for 
lunch and then go on to  
Altas/Clean World at 8550  
Fruitridge Rd. 
 

• If you want to go to the Mystery Dinner on  
October 22nd, please sign up! that day.   
 
 

 
 

QUOTE OF THE DAY 
If someone is too tired to give you 
a smile, Leave one of your own, 
Because no one  
needs a smile as  
much as those who  
have none to give. 
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WHEEL SPINS 

FINES OPPORTUNITY DRAWING 

FOOTBALL POOL 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 
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Jackpot is $375 
 

Jack Duncan  
King of something 
 
Mark Cimino  
4 of something 

John Blonskij spun $17 for the 
about 80 pounds lost by the 4 
Rotarians who joined the 
weight loss challenge. 
 
Justin Whitsell spun $8 for 
being at the ball park when the 
Giants won the night before. 
 

Evan Jacobs spun $13 for his eldest child turning 7. 
 
Bill Van Duker spun $15 for 14 years of life after his 
colon cancer diagnosis (Keep it going, Bill!) 
 
Jack Duncan spun $20 for his and Jean’s 60th 
wedding anniversary.  (Mark paid for Jack.) 

Fine Master (Rich Hale) 
 

Fine Master Rich Hale decided to mix it up and have 
everyone stand up with a $1.  If  
they fit into a certain category, 
 they must sit down and  
surrender their dollar.   
• If one dropped his orange  

tickets 
• Late 
• Pin not on 
• If one did not enjoy singing  

today 
• If one has ever won the football pool 
• Anyone who did not watch the Giants game 
• Anyone rooting for the Seahawks 
• If one has not signed up for the vocational tour or 

mystery dinner 
• If one did not greet the club president today 
• If one has not attended a Board meeting 
• If one has not been fined yet. 
When there was a discussion about where people 
were sitting, Henry Tingle exclaimed that he built 
this place so he will sit where he wants! 
 

Football pool!   
Two big winners 

this week:  
Doug Loehrer 

and  
Justin Whitsell 

SAVE THE DATE 
FRIDAY 

DECEMBER 12TH  
STONES CASINO  

 

MYSTERY DINNER 
ARE YOU ATTENDING??? 

Tina Shaw said that it is $25 per person, and there 
will be good food, desserts, games, and prizes!  Every 
day casual dress is appropriate. Meet at 4:45 in the 
Community Center parking lot on October 22nd.  
Remember, there will be no luncheon that day. 
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OBJECT OF ROTARY 
• FIRST-The development of  

acquaintance as an opportunity for 
service. 

• SECOND-High ethical standards in 
business and professions; the 
recognition of the worthiness of all 
useful occupations; and the 
dignifying of each Rotarian’s 
occupation as an opportunity to 
serve society. 

• THIRD-The application of the ideal 
of service in each Rotarian’s 
personal, business, and community 
life. 

• FOURTH-The advancement of 
international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through a world 
fellowship of business and 
professional persons united in the 
ideal of service. 
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SPEAKER OF THE WEEK 

UPCOMING 
MEETINGS/EVENTS 

To Register-Click Here 

SPEAKER OF THE WEEK 

UPCOMING 
MEETINGS/EVENTS 

• October 15, 2014  Vocational Meeting 
- Offsite 
 

• October 21, 2014 Board Meeting 
 

• October 22, 2014 No Lunch Meeting – 
4:45pm Mystery Dinner Instead 
 

• October 29, 2014 Meeting 
 

• November 5, 2014 Meeting 
 

• November 12, 2014 Meeting 
 

• November 14, 2014 BBQ & Brews 
 

• November 19, 2014 Meeting 
 

• November 26, 2014 – NO MEETING 
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CLUB BUSINESS 
Instead of Club Assembly, we are going over the by-laws of the club 
because current practice does not always follow the by-laws. 
 
Rich Hale : will work on this.  It has been wrong for the President to 
choose his/her Board.  Dean Henricks also said that electing the 
Treasurer and Secretary positions are a separate process. 
 
Article I Election of Directors and Officers  
Section 1 - At a special meeting, no later than October fifteenth, a 
nominating committee, consisting of all of the available past presidents, 
shall prepare a proposed slate of nominees for president-elect, vice-
president, and the number of directors at large needed to fill the 
available slots on the board of directors for the ensuing Rotary year. 
  
Justin Whitsell said he thought the President Elect was the Vice 
President.  Dean Henricks said that sometimes the Vice President 
became the President Elect by not always.  There are potentially 10 
Board Members: Past President, President, President Elect, Secretary, 
Treasurer, Vice President and Avenues of Service folks)  Scott Nygard 
and Dean Henricks were “elected” to work on the by-laws.  Anyone who 
wants to help is more than welcome. 
 
Section 3 - Vice-President. It shall be the duty of the vice-president to 
preside at meetings of the club and board in the absence of the 
president and to perform such other duties as ordinarily pertain to the 
office of vice-president. 
 
Christi Woodards reports that the language regarding Treasurer duties is 
week and there are only basic key points in the manual.   She suggests 
adding that the Treasurer collects dues and fees, reports the state of the 
club’s finances monthly, balances monthly, prepares an annual budget, 
and helps prepare his/her successor for the tasks.  (Christi also said that 
we have gone to Sage credit card processors.  She will prepare an invoice 
through the website or she will bring a swiper thing to use with her 
phone at lunches, but she will not take credit card numbers over the 
phone, etc.  This will reduce the chances of fraud/hacking and also 
eliminate personal liability.) 
 
It shall be the duty of the treasurer to have custody of all funds, 
accounting for same to the club annually and at any other time upon 
demand by the board, and to perform such other duties as pertain to the 
office of treasurer. Upon retirement from office, the treasurer shall turn 
over to the incoming treasurer or to the president all funds, books of 
accounts, or any other club property. 
 
                               Continued on Page 5 
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NEXT WEEK’S SPEAKER 

SPEAKER OF THE WEEK CONTINUED 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE 

Need to Make-Up a 
Meeting-CLICK HERE 

District 5180 Website-
CLICK HERE 

Rotary International 
Website-CLICK HERE 
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                                              VOCATIONAL TOUR 
                                                            OFFSITE 
                                                  The club will meet at LaBou  
                                                  at the corner of Power Inn  
                                                  Rd and Fruitridge Rd for 
lunch and then go on to Altas/Clean World at 8550 
Fruitridge Rd. 

Laura Powell discussed the meeting day that is written in the by-law.  It was 
suggested that it be changed to whatever time is deemed by the Board 
rather than change it to Wednesdays and possibly changing it again in the 
future. 
 
Section 1 - Annual Meeting. An annual meeting of this club shall be held on 
the first Monday of December in each year, at which time the election of 
officers and directors to serve for the ensuing year shall take place.  
 
Section 2 - The regular weekly meetings of this club shall be held on Mondays 
at 12:15 PM. 
 
Ray Riehle discussed the information on leaves of absence.  He said in the 
past it was approved, usually without a reason.  Ray would like each leave to 
have a valid reason and have the application signed by the Membership Chair 
or President.  The expectation is that the person will not be at the weekly 
lunches (although they can attend the other events) so they cannot use the 
leave as a way to get out of the time and money investment that it takes to 
attend the lunches.  The limits set for the duration of a leave and how many a 
member can have is to be discussed. 
 
Article IX Leave of Absence  
Upon written application to the board, setting forth good and sufficient 
cause, leave of absence may be granted excusing a member from attending 
the meetings of the club for a specified length of time. Such leave of absence 
does operate to prevent a forfeiture of membership; it does not operate to 
give the club credit for the member's attendance. Unless the member 
attends a regular meeting of some other club, the excused member must be 
recorded as absent, except that absence authorized under the provisions of 
Article VIII, Section 2(b) of the standard Rotary club constitution is not 
computed in the attendance record of the club. 
 
 

• President Jessica Mang passed around 
a copy of the Sacramento Bee with 
Derwin Davis’ obituary in it for those 
who did not already see it.  Our 
thoughts are with Barda. 
 

• Christi Woodards thanked everyone who 
helped in one way or another with the 
Golf Tournament.  She budgeted $7900 
in profit, but she presented Jessica Mang 
with a check for$10,300!  Christi 
especially recognized the efforts 
 of Jennifer Riffe, who brought in $2400 
in raffle ticket sales!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• We are still looking for an outbound RYE  
student for next year.  Ideal candidates 
need to be between 15-18yrs old. 
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